



LEARNING • ACHIEVEMENT • GROWTH • DIRECTION



# POCANTICO HILLS CENTRAL SCHOOL

599 Bedford Road • Sleepy Hollow, N.Y. 10591 • 914-631-2440 • fax 914-631-3280 • [www.pocanticohills.org](http://www.pocanticohills.org)

June 4, 2020

Dear Families and Community Members,

Please see below for a quick update on the camp and the pool.

**Camp:**

On Tuesday, Governor Cuomo announced that he would be opening summer camps and that specific guidance would be forthcoming by the end of the week. With this in mind, please know that we will make a final determination on whether we will be able to host summer camp on June 8<sup>th</sup>. As previously conveyed, if you choose to withdraw from camp, we will provide you with a full refund of your deposit upon request. We absolutely understand that families have decisions to make and similarly, we also understand that for many we are “the only game in town.” If we are able to open camp and ensure the health and safety of our kids, we will do so. Fingers crossed for doable guidance! Again, June 8<sup>th</sup> is decision day.

**Pool:**

If we are able to open the pool in a safe and manageable manner we will do so! We are working daily with pool management, the department of health and school personnel to tackle this issue. Again, we understand the importance of the pool to the community and if at all possible, it will be opened. As with the camp, we are waiting for state guidance so that we may establish our plan.

Please do not hesitate to reach out with any questions.

Thanks,

*Rich*



LEARNING • ACHIEVEMENT • GROWTH • DIRECTION



# POCANTICO HILLS CENTRAL SCHOOL

599 Bedford Road • Sleepy Hollow, N.Y. 10591 • 914-631-2440 • fax 914-631-3280 • [www.pocanticohills.org](http://www.pocanticohills.org)

4 de junio de 2020

Estimadas familias y miembros de la comunidad,

A continuación, encontrara una actualización sobre el campamento y la piscina.

## **Campamento:**

El martes, el gobernador Cuomo anunció que abrirá campamentos de verano y que llegará una guía específica al final de esta semana. Con esto en mente, sepa que este 8 de junio haremos una determinación final sobre si podremos organizar un campamento de verano. Como se comunicó anteriormente, si elige no participar en el campamento, le reembolsaremos por completo su depósito, previa solicitud. Entendemos absolutamente que las familias tienen que tomar decisiones y de manera similar, también entendemos que para muchos somos "el único lugar en la ciudad". Si podemos abrir el campamento y garantizar la salud y la seguridad de nuestros hijos, lo haremos. ¡Cruzamos los dedos por una guía factible! Nuevamente, el 8 de junio es el día de la decisión.

## **Piscina:**

Si podemos abrir la piscina de manera segura y manejable, ¡lo haremos! Estamos trabajando diariamente con la administración de la piscina, el departamento de salud y el personal de la escuela para abordar este problema. Nuevamente, entendemos la importancia de la piscina para la comunidad y, si es posible, se abrirá. Al igual que con el campamento, estamos esperando la guía estatal para poder establecer nuestro plan.

Por favor no dude en comunicarse con cualquier pregunta.

Gracias,

*Rích*

